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John Biek Interviewed for Member 
Spotlight in ABA SALT Committee 
Newsletter
John Biek, co-chair of the firm’s Taxation practice group, 
was recently profiled in ConNexus, the newsletter of the 
ABA Section of Taxation’s State & Local Taxes (SALT) 
Committee.  John has served on the SALT Executive 
Committee for over 25 years, and he shares his favorite 
memories from the committee, his advice to young 
lawyers, and his thoughts on the future of unclaimed 
property law.

Click here to read the interview, on page 11.
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